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	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 25th April 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllr  D Knight (in the Chair),  Mrs P Darnton, C Hill, P Thompson and
                 Mrs A Tupper
Absent: Cllr E Cosier, J Madden and A Warnes
In Attendance:  One member of the public, David Trew and J Harrington, Parish Clerk
                            (Minutes)
	

	15-16/0423

15-16/0424

15-16/0425
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr A Warnes who was unable to attend due to a work commitment.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS

Cllr Mrs Tupper declared an interest in the appeal 16/00131/FULLS and did not participate in any discussions.  There were no other declarations of interest or dispensations.
DAVID TREW – TENNIS
David Trew had attended to discuss tennis related facilities in the village.  Attempts to set up a tennis club a few years previously had stalled and David said that he had a long list of people who were interested in joining a properly run club and he had contacts with several coaches and the Lawn Tennis Association who could be approached for funding.  David was happy to be involved in the initial stages of setting up the club with the help of his own club which was Winchester.   A completely automated key fob booking system could be set up. 

It was agreed that Cllrs Darnton and Hill would be the Parish Council’s link with David and the Clerk undertook to send him their email addresses.  David would then email the Clerk within a month on any progress made and would also arrange a stand on Village Day to promote the new facility.

Cllr Tupper undertook to try to find and liaise with Richard Libby who had previously expressed an interest in setting up a club and who had a long list of names of people interested in joining.

An outside toilet had been incorporated into the plans for the new extension to the pavilion but in the meantime the Clerk would arrange for a key to be cut for access to the existing toilets for use by the tennis club.

The Chairman thanked David for attending and he left the meeting. 
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	15-16/0426
	APPEALS


	
	

	
	16/00131/FULLS


	101 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley
	First floor and two storey side extension and alterations to provide additional and altered accommodation, and erection of boundary wall with half timber boarding


	

	15-16/0427
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	16/00792/FULLS
	Barn Adjacent to Keeper’s Cottage, Flexford Road
North Baddesley


	Replacement roof materials.
Insufficient information – clarification needed.
	

	
	16/00884/FULLS
	144B Botley Road

North Baddesley


	Proposed garage conversion

Objection – concern over parking and entrance to yellow box


	

	
	16/00793/FULLS
	66 Rownhams Road
North Baddesley
	Replace existing flat roof to porch with hipped lean to roof; bring side extension forward to incorporate with roof of porch; block in side porch window and replace with window on front elevation.
No comment
	

	15-16/0248

15-16/0429


	WEBSITE
The Clerk had constructed a website using the tools and training gained from Hugo Fox and gave a short presentation on how to access information.  The website was not yet live and it was agreed to refine a few areas and have further discussions before the website was activated. 
RESOLVED:  to have further discussions on the website before it went live. 
Cllr Mrs Tupper gave her apologies and left the meeting.
CORRESPONDENCE
PARKING IN ST CHRISTOPHER’S CLOSE

Cllr Thompson reported that double yellow lines were needed at the entrance to St Christopher’s Close as drivers were parking very close to the junction with Rownhams Lane.  The Clerk to report to HCC.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would report the matter to HCC Highways.
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	15-16/0430
15-16/0431
15-16/0432

	Cllr Thompson gave his apologies and left the meeting.
ALLOTMENT RENT
Although it had been agreed to put up all rents across the board by 2%, the allotment rent had been increased by considerably more than 2% for the past two years.  It was agreed that for the coming year it would remain the same.
RESOLVED: that the allotment rents would remain the same for 2016/17.

CLEANER’S CONTRACT
The contract documents, which had been signed and returned by the Cleaner, were countersigned by the Chairman.  The Cleaner had also confirmed in writing that she did not wish to join the Pension Scheme. 
PROCUREMENT TRAINING
The Clerk had attended procurement Training run by Whiteley Town Council with Ian Davison, Solicitor, making the presentation.   Guidance notes would be distributed to all Councillors.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would distribute guidance notes from the Procurement Training to all Councillors.
The meeting closed at 9.20pm
	


